
Proceedings of the Colo City Council 
March 6, 2017 

 The Colo City Council met in regular session on Monday, March 6, 2017, at City Hall.  The meeting was called to 
order at 7:00 p.m. by Mayor John Wilson. The roll was called showing members present and absent as follows:  Present: 
Conrad, Otto, Geisinger, Nichols, and Spalding.  Absent:  none. 

Council member Otto moved to approve the minutes of the February 6, 2017 regular meeting as presented. Council 
member Geisinger seconded the motion and it passed all ayes.  
 Receipts Summary:  General Fund $457.66 Road Use Tax Fund $10226.77, Water Utility Fund $12243.56, Sewer 
Utility Fund $8320.27, Solid Waste Fund $6023.49, Local Option Sales Tax Fund $9587.86, Tax Increment Fund $688.27, 
Special Revenue Fund $54.24, Trust and Agency Fund $0. 

Council member Conrad moved to approve the following claims for payment:  

CLAIMS REPORT 3-6-17  
  VENDOR REFERENCE                      AMOUNT 

ALLIANT ENERGY/IPL             UTLILITES                       2,722.47 
BAKER & TAYLOR                 BOOKS                           140.64 
BALDUS ELECTRIC                OTHER CAPITAL                   995.62 
BENNETT'S SANITATION           FEBRUARY HAULING                3,527.50 
CADY MACHINE COMPANY           REPAIRS 504                     950 
CARD SERVICES                  LIBRARY SUPPLIES                314.69 
CASEY'S GENERAL STORES, INC    FUEL                            421.13 
CENTRAL IOWA WATER ASSOCIATION WATER PURCHASE                  4,381.65 
COLO POST OFFICE               POSTAGE                         172.52 
COLO TELEPHONE                 TELEPHONE                       360.85 
DATA TECHNOLOGIES              CLERK CLASS                     95 
EFTPS                          FED/FICA TAXES                  3,066.93 
ELECTRONIC ENGINEERING CO      EQUIPMENT REPAIRS               90 
FELD FIRE                      SUPPLIES                        323 
GATEHOUSE MEDIA                LEGAL PUBLICATIONS              345.66 
GIS BENEFITS                   LIFE INSURANCE                  34.53 
HEIMAN FIRE EQUIP INC          FIRE EQUIPMENT                  1,122.50 
I.P.E.R.S                      IPERS- REGULAR                  1,872.07 
ING LIFE INSURANCE & ANNUITY   DEFERRED COMP                   891.22 
INGRAM                         LIBRARY                         347.01 
INTERSTATE BATTERY CENTER      FIRE SUPPLIES                   258 
IOWA STATE UNIVERSITY          FIRE                            258 
KEYSTONE LABORATORIES, INC.    LAB FEES                        17 
KPPM                           FIRE EQUIPMENT REPAIR           296.83 
LOWE'S                         SUPPLIES                        495.03 
MARSHALL COUNTY LANDFILL       LANDFILL FEE                    993.85 
MIDWEST BREATHING AIR LLC      FIRE REPAIRS/SUPPLIES           584.01 
NEVADA HARDWARE                REPAIRS                         111.8 
PATTY ROBINSON                 NEWSLETTER                      100 
REFLECTIONS GLASS & MIRROR     COMMUNITY CENTER RENO           9,441.66 
STAPLES                        OFFICE SUPPLIES                 192.99 
STATE WITHHOLDING              STATE TAXES                     613 



US BANK EQUIPMENT              REPAIRS                         28.24 
US CELLULAR                    WIFI 804 FIRE                   39.74 
VAN WALL                       FIRE REPAIRS                    112.47 
WASTE MANAGEMENT               RECYCLING                       751.16 
WHITE & ZAFFARANO LAW OFFICE   LEGAL                           1,575.00 
PAYROLL CHECKS                                                 12,470.33 
***** REPORT TOTAL *****         50,621.90 

Council member Geisinger seconded the motion and it passed all ayes. 
 Officer Sink gave a report from the Story County Sheriff’s Office.  Not many problems the past month. 
 Fire Chief, Dennis Clatt gave a report on the Colo Fire Department.  There were 20 less calls last year compared to 
the previous.  A mild winter may have to do with that.  Discussions were made on updating gear and other equipment.  Attack 
truck is being painted and almost ready to go.  
 Joanie Jamison from the Colo Public Library gave a report. On May 4, 2017, Iowa’s Hidden Treasurers is coming in 
to talk about restaurants and other venues in Iowa. 
 At 7:15 p.m. the Mayor declared that this was the time and the place for a public hearing on the city budget for fiscal 
year ending 6-30-18.  There were no comments received and the hearing was closed.  Council member Conrad introduced 
and moved the approval of a RESOLUTION ADOPTING BUDGET AND CERTIFICATION OF CITY TAXES FOR FISCAL 
YEAR BEGINNING JULY 1, 2017 AND ENDING JUNE 30, 2018.  Council member Nichols seconded the motion and it 
passed with record vote as follows:  Ayes, Nichols, Otto, Geisinger, Conrad.  Nays:  None.  Whereupon the Mayor declared 
the motion carried and the resolution was adopted and he gave it 17-3-1 for the record. 
 At 7:20 the Mayor declared that this was the time and the place for a public hearing on the city budget amendment for 
fiscal year ending 6-30-17.  Council member Spalding  introduced and moved the approval of a RESOLUTION ADOPTING 
BUDGET AMENDMENT AND CERTIFICATION OF CITY TAXES FOR FISCAL YEAR BEGINNING JULY 1, 2016  AND 
ENDING JUNE 30, 2017.  Council member Nichols seconded the motion and it passed with record vote as follows:  Ayes, 
Nichols, Otto, Geisinger, Conrad.  Nays:  None.  Whereupon the Mayor declared the motion carried and the resolution was 
adopted and he gave it 17-3-2 for the record. 
 Council member Nichols moved to approve the sale of lot 8 at the Colo Business Park public hearing will be April 3, 
2017 at 7:15 p.m. Council member Geisinger seconded the motion and it passed all ayes. 

Discussions on amending the golf cart ordinance by adding UTV’s and ATV’s were had.  All agreed on the proposed 
ordinance.  All agreed proof of insurance and a $30.00 yearly registration fee will be required.   It will be approved at the April 
meeting. 

Discussions on Hickory Grove Park hooking up to the Colo lagoon were made.  More information is being gathered 
for the city engineer.  Council would like engineer to speak at April’s meeting on this issue. 

The rough draft of the employee handbook was looked over.  Changes are being made and more discussions will be 
made at April meeting. 
 Discussions on the housing development were made.  More information is being gathered. 

There being no further business to come before the meeting, Council member Conrad moved to adjourn.  Council 
member Geisinger seconded the motion.  The motion carried and the meeting adjourned. 
 

                       Mayor 

John C. Wilson 

              ATTEST:

         City Clerk 

 Amy S. Kohlwes 


